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1
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 3:00 PM by the GAS President, Richard Schmude.  The
agenda for the meeting follows:
 a. Local Arrangements chair will speak about 2014 meeting

 b. Treasurer’s report

 c. Technical Program chair

         d. New business
2
Local Arrangements 

The Local Arrangements Committee Chair briefed conference members on preparations for the Annual GAS Meeting at Georgia Regents University in Augusta GA, March 28-29, 2014.  A number of issues were discussed:

a. The meeting commences on Friday afternoon with limited presentations by Biology, Chemistry, Physics and perhaps Biomedical sections.  Friday evening will include a dinner under tents outside the main venue with a welcome address by the University President, the Mayor as well as a guest speaker.  Posters will be set up on Friday afternoon in a large venue that will accommodate ~75-80 posters and the plan is to set up those according to section.  Posters will be available for viewing during the mixer/dinner.  Saturday, oral presentations will commence at 8:00 am and run until 12:00 noon.  The Meeting concludes with an award ceremony/box lunch for the student presenters.  Members commented that flexibility in the schedule must be afforded because it is difficult for section officers to judge the presentations, select the awardees, conduct a section meeting and provide section reports to the Secretary in time for the final GAS business meeting.  A recommendation was made for an online section report to be used so that the process would be streamlined.  The Local Arrangements Chair stated that he could likely get volunteer judges if needed to assist the sections in evaluating the oral presentations more quickly. Alternatively, the idea of simultaneous sessions could be conducted, but this met with some resistance due to manpower issues.
b. Accommodations include approximately 8 rooms for oral presentations.  At least 2 additional rooms would be available during the conference for the GAS officers to assist with council meetings and secretarial requirements. 
c. The council members were provided earlier drafts of the Call for Papers, and submission guidelines for presenters.  Minor changes were discussed and adopted.  Proposed tentative dates for the upcoming conference were discussed and approved: 6 Dec – Abstracts acceptance cutoff, 15 Mar – Early registration ends.

d. The council also discussed the budget for the conference. The following costs were discussed:


  Student (member) – $40

Student (nonmember) - $60 (not discussed)

  Faculty (member) - $125

Faculty (nonmember) - $170 (not discussed)

  Fees for late registration would be applied after 15 March - $10 for students and $25 for 
 
  faculty.  Other budget issues brought up included how to establish the online payment for 
  
  the conference.  The Treasurer indicated that Paypal will replace the current payment 

  system and should made available on the GAS website within a few weeks. The President 
  
  inquired about the contract to be sent to the University for the Annual Meeting.  The Local 
  Arrangements Chair also indicated that they were negotiating with several local hotels for 
 
  preferred rates for Conference attendees.
3
Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer reported membership up a bit from earlier this year. He reported 313 members, not including student members. The treasurer issued a fiscal statement earlier to council members, showing GAS as having a balance of ~$52.9K.

4         Technical Program Chair
The technical program chair inquired about the identity of section chairs.  The President indicated that he would identify the Section 2 Chair.  These were needed so that the Call for Paper and Submission guidelines could be sent out to the appropriate persons. The program chair indicated that section chairs should solicit for abstract submission and review/approve submitted abstracts. The webmaster provided some of the information requested and indicated that he would update the GAS website with the Call for papers, submission documents and a link to the Georgia Regents University conference webpage.  Title for presentations were to be limited to 20 words, while the abstracts would be limited to 280 words. 
5
New business
The President asked for any new business items.

1.  The electronic submission of section awardees to the secretary was brought up as a way to speed award certificate production.  (Secretary’s note: Preparation of presentation certificates is done in advance; handoff of these to the section chairs proved challenging last year as well as collecting the section report hard copies. An electronic means of submission would be highly efficient.)
6
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 3:53 PM.
